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THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PETERBOROUGH 

BY-LAW NUMBER 05-191 

BEING A BY-LAW TO DESIGNATE CERTAIN PROPERTIES IN THE CITY OF 
PETERBOROUGH UNDER THE ONTARIO HERITAGE ACT, R.S.O. 1990, c. 
0.18 (201 Charlotte Street) 

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF PETERBOROUGH BY THE COUNCIL 
THEREOF HEREBY ENACTS AS FOLLOWS: 

1. That the hereinafter described properties be and they are hereby 
designated to be of historical and architectural value or interest pursuant 
to the provisions of the Ontario heritage Act, R.S.O. 1990, c. 0.18, for the 
reason hereafter stated : 

a.) 201 Charlotte Street 

Part Lots 4 and 5 South of Charlotte Street And West Of George Street 
Plan 1 Town Of Peterborough And Part Lots 4 and 5 North Of King Street 
And West Of George Street Plan 1 Town Of Peterborough, Being Part 1 
Plan 45R12968; Peterborough. 

REASON FOR DESIGNATION 

The former Post Office at 201 Charlotte Street is exceptional for its architectural 
and historical value. Called "the most modern post office in Canada" at the time 
of its construction, the building is representative of contemporary innovation in 
both architecture and technology. Designed to replace the old Post Office at 
Hunter and Water Streets, plans for the new federal building began as early as 
1914, but were postponed twice by the two World Wars. Construction finally 
began on the new building in 1952. The grand opening of the new Post Office on 
June 27, 1955 was attended by the Hon. Robert Winters, Minister of Public 
Works, and the Deputy Post Master General, W.J. Turnbull. 

201 Charlotte Street has significant architectural value as an excellent example 
of the Modern style. Constructed in the mid 1950's, the new federal building was 
designed to make use of new building techniques such as curtain walls in order 
to create long bands of horizontal windows that span the building's exterior. 

The former federal building has excellent historical value as a representative of 
both the changing faces of technology, and the increasing public demand for new 
technology. The new facility was provided with top of the line equipment, 
including a high tech sorting machine imported from Holland, the Transorma, 
which was the first of its kind in Canada, and capable of sorting 15,000 pieces of 
mail per hour. The federal building was also outfitted with state-of-the-art closed 
circuit TV cameras to monitor employees anywhere in the building. The addition 
of the "snorkel", a drive-through mail slot, was another 'first' in Canada. 

By-law read a first and second time this 1ih day of September, 2005 

By-law read a third time and finally passed this 1 ih day of September, 2005 

(Sgd.) Sylvia Sutherland, Mayor 

(Sgd.) Nancy Wright-Laking, City Clerk 




